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College Library Layoffs Trigger Protests

Cambridge, MA, January 9.  Harvard University workers are bracing for a wave of layoffs at the University’s library system this January, despite a record Harvard endowment of $19.3 billion. Library administrators claim the cuts are necessary due to “budget shortfalls.” Many other Harvard layoffs have taken place this past year.

The layoffs have triggered many campus protests, spearheaded by the No-Layoffs

Campaign at Harvard (NLCH), a group composed of union workers, Harvard students and alumni. In a recent letter to Harvard faculty, the NLCH contrasted the layoffs with

the record endowment, the university’s vast program of expansion, building and renovation, and its payment of $40 million in salaries to two Harvard money managers—enough to pay the salaries of 900 clerical workers at $30,000 a year. The letter also predicted a deterioration of library services for students and faculty if the planned cuts go through. No middle-management cuts have been made, despite the budget shortfalls.

Harvard Professor John Womack, writing to Widener Library head Nancy M. Cline,   

expressed grave concern about the cuts’ impact on library services, even as Widener 

has undertaken extensive, expensive physical renovations. 
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Womack complained that “library services have remarkably deteriorated.” He did not fault library workers for the deterioration. Womack also quoted a colleague, “’Widener has never looked better, or been in such disarray.’” Other faculty members, writing to Cline, called the layoffs “short-sighted,” and an “injustice” to library workers, 

While AFSCME’s District Council 92 of Maryland successfully fought staff layoffs at the University of Maryland recently, officials of the Harvard Union of Clerical & Technical Workers (HUCTW), the AFSCME union local representing the library workers, have declined to actively oppose the layoffs. The NLCH has vowed to continue its campus-wide campaign.
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